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Dear Messiah,  
 Our first autumn in this new location is pretty much over. There has been a lot of activity for us 
these autumn months. Everybody’s Birthday Party and Variety Show was a huge success enjoyed by 
everyone who attended. Sunday School has started with the growing number of children at Messiah. 
The Men’s Breakfast is also back up and running with monthly gatherings as we get going (The next 
one will be Monday, Nov. 13th at 7:00 am in the church gathering space). The women’s bible study 
continues as it has without fail through the pandemic, shifts in locations and buildings and more. And 
there is a growing community of quilters making good use of the quilting room, while the 
Meadowlark Children’s Center next door is making good use of the Sunday School room and Nursery. 
This church is growing into itself in exciting ways. Moved by the Spirit, your presence and 
participation is making it happen. 
 As the liturgical year comes to a close this month (Sunday, Nov. 20th we’ll celebrate the Reign 
of Christ) there are two more activity areas that I’d like to lift up here. First, we had a successful Bible 
Study on the subject of prayer during September and October. That study has now morphed into a 
study of prayer bringing in a few more resources for inquiry. The possibility of congregation members 
eventually leading the Prayers of the People during worship is something we’re looking at together. 
How does that sound to you? A little scary? Something you might like to try?  
 The second is the tech booth. The technology in which we’ve invested helps us broadcast our 
services to remote streamers and control the sound in the sanctuary. It’s being used to great effect. 
We have more questions aimed at growing our capabilities, but those who’ve been handling our 
sound and streaming, though few, have been doing great work. Doing this well is not easy and the 
learning curve is steep, but this is an important ministry of this church - making available our services 
to those who feel unwelcome but curious. That is important work. Whether they show up on Sunday 
or not, making the gospel accessible to a broader audience is key to who we are as Christians.  
 So, in service to those we don’t yet know who might be joining us from home, I am going to be 
planning some Tech Booth Trainings held in the new year. Four to six “sessions” where the interested 
and uninitiated might learn one or two aspects of “how to”. It is not nearly as difficult as you might 
think, especially in these “bite sized” trainings, and I hope you take me up on the opportunity to learn 
how the system works.  
 These are two simple invitations to deepen your relationship with the church - enrich your 
relationships at church and in the work of Christ in the world. Participating in such things may not 
seem important to you in a world such as this, at a time such as this. After all, wars are raging, storms 
are growing, confidence in the future is elusive - both overseas and closer to home. But it does 
matter. Perhaps in quieter, more mysterious ways, by showing up to this community in these and 
other ways, we are weaving a different world than the one we have in participation with the Spirit 
that gathers us.  
 There are a variety of answers to discover for yourself as to why participation at church 
matters. These are simply two avenues available to you as this church grows more and more into 
itself - avenues for you to explore and discover your own answers.  
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This year the ELCA began the “Truth and Healing Movement,” an opportunity for this church to 
increase our understanding of our colonizing impacts on Indigenous people in the past and present. 
As a church, we are committed to understanding our role in this tragic and sinful history so that we 
can journey towards healing together. Please go to the website to learn more about the opportunities 
and resources available to do work that will impact minds, hearts and lives across this church.  

Some people are wondering why this past is being dredged up and exposed now rather than buried 
in the past. In part it is to help bring healing to the families and communities of Indigenous peoples 
whose children were stolen from them and placed in boarding schools, often in the name of God, in 
order to assimilate them into the American culture and turn them into “good Christians.” For nearly 
100 years, children were forcibly taken from their families, communities and nations, sins that have 
left behind horrible scars on Indigenous communities and had traumatic effects on the health, the 
well-being and family structures of our Indigenous neighbors even unto this time.  

As part of this movement, the ELCA participated in the National Day of Remembrance of Indian 
Boarding Schools (September 30) by calling on us to wear orange to remember those who suffered 
because of such schools. (For resources about the federal Indian Boarding School policies and the 
ongoing trauma those policies have caused, please go to the “Truth and Healing” website.).  

Imagine having your children taken away, not only out of their family but out of their culture, and 
“parented” by boarding school officials, often abused, neglected, starved, even killed. Now imagine 
this happening to all the families in your community or nation. Imagine most of your children just 
gone, some to never return, and others who have been changed forever, losing who they were – their 
language, their customs, their spiritual practices and community stories. Whole generations lost, only 
just now trying to recover what’s left, including their missing but not forgotten children.  

And so another reason we must expose the past to the light is that we must face the horrible truth of 
what we as a church participated in, whether through our actions or through tacit acceptance of what 
Christians were doing in the name of Jesus Christ. We must learn the truth of what actually happened 
in the past rather than continuing to cover it up, so that we will never do such a thing again and 
especially in God’s name. 

Such learning can take place through paying attention as the truth is explored and exposed rather 
than burying our heads. We can also learn through an honest education about our intertwined 
histories as Indigenous peoples and descendants of settlers. And we can act in various ways, 
including through the offerings of the Montana Synod Racial Justice Task Force and the ELCA’s 
“Truth and Healing Movement.”  

Words from the Bishop: Truth, Healing and Boarding Schools 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YMxfB75rYDatq5bClvHBCDv1BKkaQlMK7sn1l7iY5oDiajAi_3ptqWmh_0y_a1KixY9-uqMbYe8ml-HHkIirkRLcR7j0iKLkZaaYV_dJhzAJz6BoQk0tJzHahFYE5sTH0l4B3sp8XJ6ViG_5CwTzhRxn9gXzGFAa10dyYIk3bxmimroiovPSXdK03JACueA_W5fGUytn_jFmsZz976pEjZ-uSZyiD4yXQMs
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YMxfB75rYDatq5bClvHBCDv1BKkaQlMK7sn1l7iY5oDiajAi_3ptqWmh_0y_a1KixY9-uqMbYe8ml-HHkIirkRLcR7j0iKLkZaaYV_dJhzAJz6BoQk0tJzHahFYE5sTH0l4B3sp8XJ6ViG_5CwTzhRxn9gXzGFAa10dyYIk3bxmimroiovPSXdK03JACueA_W5fGUytn_jFmsZz976pEjZ-uSZyiD4yXQMs
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We are also called by Jesus, the head of the whole Body of Christ past, present and future, to confess 
and repent for the actions of the church of the past. Even if we ourselves didn’t participate in these 
actions, our ancestors did. And since they aren’t here to confess and repent themselves, we as their 
descendants who have inherited the life and work of Christ’s church are called by God to do so on 
their behalf. And since the injustice is still happening, we as church must also acknowledge, confess 
and repent for the actions we continue to do today that perpetuate the ongoing harm to our 
indigenous neighbors and their families. 

Some may have noticed as they visited the synod office that we have orange banners hanging in 
the window and on the wall. Those have been hanging there as we continue to recognize, honor 
and remember the lives of the families and people who were harmed as a result of the boarding 
schools. Please consider how you might engage in a remembering practice for the sake of those 
who experienced such loss.  

No, we cannot undo the past. But we can learn from the past, including our past sins and mistakes. 
And we can make amends on behalf of those who are not here to do it for themselves. We as 
followers of Christ can have the faith to confess our sins in the love and grace of God in Christ, 
receiving the Spirit’s transforming forgiveness. But at the same time, through the command to love 
our neighbor and speak the truth in that love, we also hear God’s ongoing call to enter into the light 
of the truth and care for and lift up our Indigenous neighbors who are suffering by helping them in 
the healing process as they request. 
  
Blessings to you as you follow Christ’s never-ending call to love your neighbor, 
 
Bishop Laurie 

Words from the Bishop Continued 
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Meadowlark Tweets 

Hello church family!  

This November we are welcoming two more babies to our program. We've also got some big 

news! We're partnering with our beloved Cattail Bakery for a Holiday Cookie Dough Sale. All 

profits will go toward our Tuition Assistance Fund for our program families. Cookie dough comes 

in 52oz tubs- enough for 1-2 dozen cookies, and are $35 a piece. You can choose from Peanut 

butter, Lemon Sugar, Classic Sugar, and Chocolate Chip. If you'd like to order any, please leave a 

note with Dianne in the front office to be counted. Payment is due by November 22nd and orders 

will be ready before Christmas.   

With gratitude, 

Megan 

Yolanda, Cathy, and Amanda taking the little ones out for some fresh air in the 6 passenger 

stroller. 
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Each month Messiah Lutheran supports a designated charity.  If you would like to contribute to 

this cause, please designate “special offering” on your check or with your online gift. 

 

 January……..Baretooth Cupboards  

 February…...Red Lodge Ice Rink 

 March………..St. John’s United 

 April ………...Red Lodge Pool 

 May…………..Christikon 

 June…………..Boys & Girls Club 

 

SPECIAL OFFERINGS 2023 

 

 July…………...Lutheran World Relief   

 August……... Red Lodge Fun Run 

 September...Pastor’s Discretionary 

 October……..DSVS 

 November….Campus Ministries 

 December…..Prison Ministries 

The Brawl of the Wild 2023 

The Cats~Griz Battle for Supremacy 
  

Lutheran Campus Ministry is the focus of Messiah’s November Special Offering.  Once again, we 
will hold a pep rally for our favorite teams, the Cats and the Griz, with Brawl of the Wild Sunday on 
November 12th .  
  
It is both appropriate and reassuring that The Brawl of the Wild occurs each year as we encounter 
Reformation.   After all, college is about much more than athletics and The Brawl of the Wild is 
merely a vehicle drawing attention to the ever-important presence of Lutheran Campus Ministry on 
the U of M and MSU campuses.  Martin Luther advocated the mutual roles of education, vocation, 
and service.  Our twenty-six ELCA campuses embrace his views and immerse their students in these 
values.  But most Montana youth do not attend Lutheran colleges.  Instead, they favor our state 
institutions. This is where Lutheran Campus Ministry steps in.  Emmaus House, at the University of 
Montana, and Christus Collegium, at Montana State University, provide opportunities for all students 
to share worship, dinner and discussion, retreats and trips, service projects, and even residential life 
and a ‘hang out’.  The facilities and services are provided only through the support of Montana’s 
ELCA congregations.   
  
So, on November 12th, come to worship prepared for some raucous celebration and friendly 
competition, and plan to give generously to Lutheran Campus Ministry! Cash, checks, and change 
are encouraged! 
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Christikon Clips 

November 2023 

Information for our Congregations 

Our summer calendar is set and on our website (christikon.org). If you have questions 

about the 2024 season or would like to register, give us a call or do so online. It was a 

powerful summer of ministry this year, and we look forward to welcoming you to camp in 

the new year. 

The 2023 Annual Meeting will be on Sunday November 12th at 3:30pm. We’ll tell stories 

from the summer and share plans for the 2024 season, construction, and much more. We 

will be meeting in person at Big Timber Lutheran Church.  

We continue to hold you in prayer as together we navigate these uncertain times. We 

also trust in, and give thanks for, a God who promises to never let us go, no matter what 

life throws our way. May God bless you and yours as we move through fall and towards 

the holiday season and the new year. 

Thank you as always for all the ways you support Christikon. 

It is the mission of Christikon to awaken and nurture faith in Christ— exploring God’s 

creation and the adventure of life together. 

CHRISTIKON ●   1108 24th Street West ● Billings, MT 59102  
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Susan Leaverton has been approved for a Thrivent grant to create baby care kits in support of 

Lutheran World Relief.  Each kit needs several items that can be purchased. 

If you can help, please purchase any of the following items and place them in the quilting room. 

 Light weight cotton T-shirts (No Onsies) 

 Long or short sleeved gowns (without feet). 

 Long or short sleeved sleepers (without feet). 

 Cloth diapers—flat fold preferred—and large safety pins or diaper pins 

 Sweat shirts with a hood. 

 pairs of socks. 

 Hand towels—dark colors preferred. 

 Bath size bars of gentle soap in original wrappers—no mini or hotel size bars 

 Flannel receiving blankets 

Recommended sizes are 6 to 24 months.  We are hoping to complete 10 or more kits.  When we 

have the supplies, then we will package them and forward to Lutheran World Relief. 

Thank you! 
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What’s going on at Messiah? 
Everybody’s Birthday Party and Talent Show—October 21 

Andrea Holmen and Dick Crofts treat us 

to a rousing march. 

Above:  the Treble section of the Adult Chime Choir perform 

“The Church’s One Foundation.” 

Below:  the youth chimers steal the show with “Jesus Love is a 

Bubblin’ over.” 
Below:  Susan Wadsworth and 

Pastor Ben bring a touch of  

“class”ical with a lovely 

bassoon/cello duet. 

Allen Hansen has the kids 

intrigued trying to solve the  

mystery of a box that can’t 

seem to be opened. Also performing were Suzi Hanser playing ukelele 

and leading a sing along to  “On Top of Spaghetti” 

and Dianne Milleson singing a “Sentimental 

Journey” medley. 
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We are making up a new  Directory with photos! 

Kevin Kinzley will be taking photos here at the church 

November 10 from 10 am—noon 

       and from    5 pm—7 pm 

November 17  from 10 am—noon 

See Dianne in the office and please sign up for a time 

that will work for you. 

If you absolutely can’t make any of the available times, 

Kevin will schedule you at his studio at a time 

convenient for both of you. 

KIDS CHRISTMAS SHOPPE—2023 

The Kids Christmas Shoppe will be held this year at Messiah on December 2nd from 9 am to 3 pm. 

A preparation meeting will be held November 7th at 10:00 am to plan, staple and disburse parent’s 
letters, kids tickets, merchants letters and posters.  Please plan to attend this meeting to help get the 

Kids Christmas Shop rolling.  Bring loaded staplers if you have them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DONATIONS FOR THE KIDS CHRISTMAS SHOP CAN BE DROPPED OFF AT THE CHURCH OFFICE 

MONDAY THRU THURSDAY FROM 11:00 am to 3:00 pm  OR BROUGHT TO THE CHURCH ON 

SUNDAYS. 
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COUNCIL CORNER 

 

 

 

Men’s Breakfast October 23 

Robert Overton serving some yummy victuals to a few hungry men. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Council met on Tuesday, October 17.  You can find the unapproved version of the full minutes 
on our website in the members section.  Below are some highlights.   

 - Reviewed the proposed 2024 budget and made final revisions that will be presented to the congregation 
at our Annual Budget Approval  meetin meeting on November 19th following worship. 

 - Accepted recommendation of Family Life committee to hold an Advent Pajama Party for children and 

 - Received Stewardship report and discussed implications fo

 - Heard proposed activities for Nov, Dec, Jan special offerings and made plan to execute 

 - Constitution updates were tabled to the Nov mtg.

 - Thanks to those who helped with Everybody's Birthday Party and Talent Show.  It was a great time and 

 - No new member dates were set; tabled to Nov mtg. 
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November Sunday School  

Our theme this month comes from Psalm 9: I will give thanks to the Lord. I will tell of all your 

wonderful deeds. Each week brings a new Biblical character with an “Attitude of Gratitude” 

 Noah who, following the flood, built an altar to thank God.  

Miriam, who sang and danced her thanksgiving for delivering her people from Pharaoh.  

The one leper who gave thanks for Jesus’ healing.  

The lame man who leapt for joy when healed by Peter and John.  

T 

Try our rap that says it all:  

 

Gratitude’s an attitude.  

It’s more than what you say.  

It’s how you give and how you live and  

what you do from day to day;  

And, when you’re showing gratitude  

for family and friends,  

Don’t forget to thank the one  

whose giving never ends.  
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We gathered as a congregation with family, friends, and neighbors to celebrate the 

life of our dear friend, Shirley Overton who passed from this life into eternal life with 

our Lord on September 26, 2023.  It was a precious time of sharing and remembering 

her and all the times we enjoyed together. 
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PLANNNG FOR ADVENT 

The season of Advent begins on December 3rd.  Sunday Advent services 
will be at 10:00 am in the sanctuary at Messiah.  We will be doing Holden 

Evening Prayer. 

 

Midweek Advent services will be on Wednesdays at Messiah with worship 
at noon followed by a soup lunch. 

Break out your favorite soup recipes and volunteer to bring soup to share. 

T 

he 4th Sunday of Advent falls on Christmas Eve.  Times for Christmas 
Eve services are yet to be determined but we will be sure to let you know. 
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Date: November 16 

Time: 3:00 pm 

Book:  Finding Laura Buggs 

Author:  Stan West 

Facilitator:  Jeri Kyner 

Location:  Mary Ames’ home 

Contact host, Marla Ebel,  

at 406-664-3178  for more  
information. 

Cotton flannel sheets and yardage are 

still needed 

We are collecting cotton flannel sheets and yard-
age for Pastor Schauer’s wife, LeeAnn, to be 
made into diapers for Lutheran World Relief.  

Sheets can be used and stained because they will 
be cut up and the unusable parts will be discard-
ed.  Let’s see if we can help out with this very 

worthy endeavor.   

WOMEN’S SAFARI 

As more and more people are using the church, 
please check in with the office before you 
schedule a meeting to be sure your desired 

meeting time is available. 

Thank you! 

HAPPY 
BIRTHDAY! 

BOOK CLUB 

11/11 Leanne Domonosky–Kellar 

11/16 Jessica Kinzley 

Ringing Sounds of Praise 
We share gratitude to Messiah 
Chimes, along with flute and 
narrator, for providing The 
Shepherd’s Psalm at Worship on 
Reformation Sunday. 
Now, Chimers continue 
preparation to echo Christmas 
Carols at church and around town. 
The Pollard Hotel is opening its 
doors on both nights of Christmas 
Stroll, allowing Messiah Lutheran 
to share chimes and caroling. 

There’s a role for all: Come 
Share Your Caroling Voices! 

Messiah Charity Quilters would love your 
help from 1pm—3 pm each Monday.  
Everything is provided except your sewing 
needle and a pair of scissors.  We will 
teach you what you need to know. 
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July 

Kathy Kreatz  

Shannon Downing  

Donna Downing  

Dianne Milleson  

Dick & Martha Crofts  

Allen & Suzi Hansen  

August  

Marla Ebel  

DJ Rosekelly  

Jim & Jeri Kyner  

Robert and Susan Leaverton  

Peter & Carol Boyum  

Beverly Urbaniak 

September 

Lavonne Ervin  

Bob & Andrea Holman  

Karin Harridge  

Kim Elsberry  

 

October 

Sue Leaverton/Katrin Chandler 

Jim & Dolly Koski  

David Jurkovich  

Lauri & Andy Grygiel  

Linda & Todd Daily  

Barb Ostrum 

November 

John & Brook Flynn  

Mary & Vince Ames  

Rob and Brandi Mettes  

Don Lindall  

Chris & Kathy Benton 

December  

Kathy Kreatz  

Shannon Downing  

Donna Downing  

Dianne Milleson  

Dick & Martha Crofts  

Allen & Suzi Hansen  

INNKEEPERS FOR THE BALANCE OF 2023 

Please consider serving as an Innkeepers volunteer.  Innkeepers share the following 

duties:  prepare communion, change paraments according to the church seasons, 

decorate the church altar with flowers and greenery, fill the baptismal font, read 

during worship, and provide refreshments for fellowship hour. 

*Those members with highlighted names are “captains” for their designated month 
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Every Tuesday  

Women’s Bible Study 

10:00 a.m.   

Contact Martha Crofts, 239-643-3027 

or 

 Marla Ebel, 406-664-3178 

for more information 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

For prayer requests, contact the church office at  

406-446-2430 or redlodgemessiah@gmail.com  

with specific information and permission from the person you are adding. 

Ongoing Prayer Concerns 

 Lowell Anderson, Emma Balsam, Manuel Cabanas,  

Jackie Cordill, Lenny Erickson, Brooke Feister,  

Jesse Graves, Andrea Holmen, Jim & Dolly Koski,  

Rick & Sandy Koski, Jim & Linda Lian,  

Lois Miller, Shilo Moncada & Kingston,   

Dick & DJ Rosekelly,  

Al & Dolly Stuber, 

One of the fatal car accidents on 10/25 included the death of Lorna Shetler- a family member 

of my childhood pastor's wife.  

Prayers for the Shetler and Teele (teal) families at this time would be much appreciated. 

Thanks!  

Megan Strong 



November, 2023 

21 

Messiah Calendar—November, 2023 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 

  1 
 

2 3 4 

Community 
Church  

Harvest  Dinner 

5 
 

Fall Back 
To Standard Time 

Sing through Hymns 
9:15 am 

All Saints Sunday 
Worship 10:00 am 

Choirchimes 

6 

Great Books  
9:30 am 

 
Quilters 1:00 pm 

7 
 

Women’s Bible 
Study 10:00 am 

 
Pastor’s Bible 
Study 6:30 pm 

8 9 10 11 

 

 

12 
Sing through Hymns 

9:15 am 
 

Worship 10:00 am 
 

Choirchimes 

13 

Men’s Breakfast 

7:00 am 

Great Books  
9:30 am 

Quilters 1:00 pm 

14 
Women’s Bible 
Study 10:00 am 

 
Hospice Noon 

 
Pastor’s Bible 
Study 6:30 pm 

15 
 

16 17 
 

18 
 

19 
Sing through Hymns 

9:15  
 

Worship 10:00 am 
Budget Meeting 

Following worship 
 

Choirchimes 

20 
Great Books  

9:30 am 
 

Quilters 1:00 pm 

21 
Women’s Bible 
Study 10:00 am 

 
Church Council 

4:30 pm 

22 
 

23 
 

 

24 25 

26 
Sing through Hymns 

9:15 am 
Worship 10:00 am 
 

Choirchimes 

27 
Great Books  

9:30 am 
 

Quilters 1:00 pm 

28 
Women’s Bible 
Study 10:00 am 

 
Pastor’s Bible 
Study 6:30 pm 

29 30   

       

All Saints Day 
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HOW TO CONTACT US AND STAY IN TOUCH: 

Office Hours: Administrative: Mon-Thurs. 11 am - 3 pm 

Messiah Lutheran Church phone:  406-446-2430 

Administrative Assistant, Dianne Milleson’s cell phone: 

406-425-3222 

Pastor’s Office Hours:  
Monday: 9:00-4:00 
Tuesday : 9:00-4:00 
Wednesday: 9:00-3:00  
Thursday:  OFF 
Friday: 9:00-4:00 
Saturday: 12:00-4:00 
Sunday: 8:00-12:00 

Pastor’s Cell Phone: 646-708-1389 

Church Address: P.O. Box 1330 

     912 Lower Continental Dr. 

                      Red Lodge, MT 59068         

Website: www.redlodgemessiah.com    

Facebook: Messiah Lutheran                                                                                             

Email: General: redlodgemessiah@gmail.com  

  Prayer Requests: redlodgemessiah@gmail.com    

            Pastor Ben: pastorbencherland@gmail.com  

Messiah’s Mission:  

“Live by Faith, Share Christ’s Love, Be a Voice of  Hope” 

  

 Sunday Worship Service:  
10:00 a.m. Worship 

 
In an effort to make Messiah comfortable and welcoming 
for everyone we ask that you refrain from using strong 

personal scents or perfumes.  
Thank you.   


